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Niki Pieri 

NNB Generation Company (SZC) Ltd  

90 Whitfield Street  

London 

W1T 4EZ 

Your ref: 

Our ref: 

Date: 

Please ask for: 

Customer Services: 

Direct dial: 

DoO RNA - NMS 

DC/24/4168/DRR28 

18 December 2024 

Bethany Rance 

03330 162 000 

01394 444543 

Email: Bethany.Rance@eastsuffolk.gov.uk 

 
Dear Ms Pieri 
 
 
Details in relation to Schedule 12 ‘Noise’ and Annex W ‘Noise Mitigation Scheme’ of the Sizewell 
C Project Deed of Obligation in respect of Sizewell C Nuclear Power Station Development Consent 
Order (DCO) 2022 
 

The following documents were submitted to East Suffolk Council by SZC Co. in relation to specific 

requirements within Annex W ‘Noise Mitigation Scheme’ of the Sizewell C Project Deed of 

Obligation, on 19 November 2024.  

 

- Deed of Obligation, Schedule 12, Annex W: Operational Rail Refreshed Noise Assessment 

(Revision 1.0) 

 

The specific sections of the Noise Mitigation Scheme which are relevant to this submission include 
paragraph 1.2.3 requiring the submission of a phasing plan and paragraph 1.2.5 requiring refreshed 
noise assessments be submitted to and agreed by East Suffolk Council.  
 
The details given within the above document and accompanying email received 19 November 2024 
in respect of paragraphs 1.2.3 and 1.2.5 Annex W Noise Mitigation Scheme of the Sizewell C Project 
Deed of Obligation are acceptable. Subject to work being carried out in accordance with those 
details, the aforementioned paragraphs within the Deed will have been complied with to the local 
planning authority’s satisfaction in relation to the Operational Rail works.  
 
ESC’s Environmental Protection Officer has reviewed the Refreshed Noise Assessment and phasing 
plan and confirmed they are acceptable for agreement. It is important to note that the decision to 
accept the refreshed noise assessments as appropriate for agreement is supported by the virtue 
that the Noise Mitigation Scheme remains available to residents for the duration of the project. 
Therefore, should something occur to change the outcomes or in the event there are any 
inaccuracies in this assessment it can be addressed at a later date under the scheme. 



 
 

 
Please note this letter only relates to the Operational Rail works, further approvals under the Noise 
Mitigation Scheme will be required in relation to works outside those identified.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
 
Philip Ridley BSC (Hons) MRTPI  
Head of Nationally Significant Infrastructure Planning 
East Suffolk Council  
 


